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The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Gibson Township was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Marcho. Also present were Harold Shay and Lloyd Burdick.

The minutes and Treasurer’s Report were reviewed. On motion of Harold with Lloyd seconding and Rick in favor, the minutes were approved.

Harold gave his report as road master. They are grading the last of the roads and will be putting more calcium down. Lloyd has been mowing. They are doing regular maintenance on the roads.
Harold stated that there was no COG meeting in June.

William Shay reported on the Recreation Board. They met last week. The scoreboard needs to be fixed and the far bleachers need to be leveled.

Cindy had 2 changes from the Assessment Office as correspondence.

We had advertised for bids for the Dirt and Gravel Road Project on Stoney Lonesome. Only one bid was received from Salansky Construction. Bob Salansky wants to use his original bid. Harold made a motion to accept the bid with Lloyd seconding and Rick in favor.

We had advertised for bids for Tar and Chipping Franks Road and Great Bend Turnpike. No bids were received. On motion of Rick with Harold seconding and Lloyd in favor we will advertise again for the August meeting.

Harold stated that COG is working on the Angie Joines Apartment issue. COG has sent paperwork to DEP, and we are waiting to hear from them.
Toni Sinkiewicz stated that it should have been approved first before people moved in. She also wants the ordinances all put on the website. She also wants copies of 2 ordinances. 
Mary Lynne Twining wants to know why we are giving Angie a hard time. Other people think we should leave her alone. She also asked how many RTK requests we have had to answer for Toni Sinkiewicz.
Discussion was held.

Any other new business?
Cindy will be calling IT person to help with her computer.

The meeting was opened for public comment.
Richard Robinson asked if bills were paid last month. They did not sign the checks at the meeting like usual. He was told that all the bills are on the treasurer's report, but they signed the checks prior to the meeting. He also stated that Rick should resign.

Janet Watson wanted to know why Gibson Township did not respond to the hay fire with the excavator.  She was told that ours was too small to do much good.

Toni stated that as a Taxpayer she has a right to request information through RTK. She asked about the driveway permit for the park because the state does not have a copy of it.  She was told that they would not issue one until the driveway was completed. 

Janet Watson stated that the tax bills have been sent out and explained how they were done.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM

Cindy Bartkus, Secretary
